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Consultation question 1: Do you have 
any views on the potential impact of 
the proposed change? 

We agree with Ofcom’s assessment. 

Consultation question 2: Do you 
agree with our proposed change to 
Paragraph 4.19 of the CLI Guidance? If 
not, please explain why. 

To achieve Ofcom’s objective of removing the loophole 
whereby scammers can spoof a UK number from abroad, 
providers could block or anonymise the CLI. 

We believe that anonymising spoofed calls would re-
move the motivation for scammers to spoof the CLI.  This 
is because an end user would see “private number” or 
“no caller ID” on their device rather than a spoofed num-
ber pretending to come from a legitimate organisation. 

We would therefore propose the following change to the 
last sentence of the wording in paragraph 4.19: “Except 
in these use cases, calls from abroad using UK CLI should 
be blocked or anonymised.” 

 

Consultation question 3: Do you 
agree with proposed implementation 
date of six months after the publica-
tion of the Statement? If not, please 
explain why.  

We are reviewing the options of implementing the pro-
posed changes set out in the consultation with our sup-
pliers (either to block or anonymise) and we understand 
that this could take longer than the proposed 6 month 
timeframe outlined by Ofcom.  We therefore request 
that the timeframe for implementation is extended to 9 
months from the date of the published statement. 

Consultation question 4: Do you 
agree with our assessment of the po-
tential impact on specific groups of 
persons? 

We agree with Ofcom’s assessment. 

Consultation question 5: Do you 
agree with our assessment of the po-
tential impact of our proposal on the 
Welsh language? 

No comment. 
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